[bookmark: _GoBack]“While I believe Judge Cadish’s withdrawal is the right thing for the state of Nevada, this has been an unfortunate situation from the very beginning. I look forward to working with Senator Reid so that we can avoid similar situations in the future and move swiftly to confirm nominees who consistently uphold the Constitution.”
